VOTE NO. 1 – JEFFREY DUDGEON

A NEW INDEPENDENT VOICE TO REPRESENT TRINITY 
56 Mount Prospect Park

Belfast

BT9 7BG                                                              21 March 2011

I am writing to stress the points made in my election communication which should by now have reached you. It explains why I am running for the Seanad as a liberal unionist 
My reason for this separate letter to graduates from Northern Ireland and the other Ulster counties of Donegal, Cavan and Monaghan is to emphasise the value of a northern voice in the Seanad. Whether you share my political sentiments, it is vital that the particular circumstances of all nine Ulster counties, their needs, and related cross-border issues are addressed, when appropriate. I would, if elected, however not restrict myself to this area, as my campaign coverage indicates.
My links cross the province of Ulster, from Belfast where I was born and live, to my continuing family association with Coalisland and Stewartstown in Tyrone, to south Donegal where my parents resided for two decades alternating between Narin and the city of Derry, and to the then Magee University College.

I do need sufficient 1st preferences to come high enough in the first count to avoid early elimination. With David Norris a near-certain winner (and Ivana Bacik), the third seat, vacated by Shane Ross, will be decided on 2nd, 3rd and 4th preferences. 

It is worth noting that in the 2007 TCD Seanad election, David and Shane had a combined surplus of 2,159 votes, yet 1,093 of their voters were not marked beyond 1 or 2. These 1,093 ballot papers were then discarded and had no effect when the pair’s surplus was distributed. To ensure your choices have greater influence, please vote all the way down the ballot paper - at least to me! 
A website with my biography, views and writings is now at www.jeffreydudgeon.com while I would be pleased to hear from electors during the campaign on issues that concern them - by email to jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com, or by letter.                                                         

In the last election, some 8,000 ballot papers were returned to TCD as undeliverable. If you have changed address or your name, do fill in the online form or contact the college’s Alumni office on Dublin 8961448/8961218. 
Yours sincerely
